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WYTHENSHAWE MATTERS

August  2006
Welcome to the 16th edition of the Wythenshawe FM news letter
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Money Raised by you for WFM





Thank you to those who have raised money for WFM.  We have been able to buy some very crucial items for the improvement of the station.





With Stephs’ sponsored swim money we have bought 3 table top microphone stands that are in the studio now.





The money from the promotional evening set up by Mark Wraxall and Bob Fazlali and the golfing tournament organised by Brian Pollard and James Murphy could go towards buying some car stickers to promote Wythenshawe FM, What do you think? Is this a good idea? If you have an idea then please let Christine know.





THANK YOU!








Volunteer Meeting Minutes


25th July 2006





The volunteer meetings are a chance for anyone involved with Wythenshawe FM to discuss issues and concerns about the station, here are some of the issues that came up at the last meeting.





Q. How can a presenter tell if he/she is boring the listeners?


A. Ask friends to listen in and give feedback


Jason Kenyon will be evaluating shows with presenters 





Q. What are the Rules using Myriad?


A. Every third song you can choose your own, if  song is inappropriate could also change. You must play adverts. 





Q. Can we have more Station Promotion


A. We don’t have any money!





Q. What OBs are coming up?


A. WFM to take part in a Radio Day at The Lifestyle Centre on 28 August 2006 (can anyone help out?)





Q. Cups for tea/coffee


A. No one washes the cups out so it was suggested that people bring their own cup and then take them home to wash after.





Q. ROT is not working on some computers?


A. We have asked Phil to look at it.





Q. Can anything be done about the Creaking / banging door?


A. Phil Edmonds to have a look and fix.





Q. Thanks for soundproofing the studios. What else is happening?


A. We will be installing more sound proofing in studio1 and 2 and making studio 2 more user friendly.





Q. What will be happening with Studio 2?


A. Suggested that this be moved around to look more like a ‘studio’ for pre-records, etc


Headset microphones ‘audio-technical’ – quality?  How appropriate?  £400 each – try one out for Kath Forden.


Reading problems for PCs.  Studio – awkward distances of screens.














(Christine Brennan handing voucher to Jamie Clough)





For example; in the Wythenshawe area more English types of food were provided but in the  Cheetam Hill area more Asian types of food are kept in mind. I was glad to know that Asian and Middle Eastern children are not deprived of their type of foods like Pulav Rice, Chik Peas Curry etc. Even Halal food is provided for Muslim children as Margaret told me. 


I wish Mr Ian Seddon, Margaret Ball and their team all the best and success in the future. 


It was also a pleasure to meet the enthusiastic and hard working head cooks in both the schools and all the kitchen staff. Do you know in that primary school they cook 270 meals a day and in that high school they cook 700 meals a day? Amazing!





















































Wythenshawe Festival





Doing it with the lights on!





Can all presenters please make sure the lights are on when broadcasting at Wythenshawe FM. 


When the lights are turned off, the camera is not very effective. The camera is there for health and safety reasons and to protect you if there’s an incident. Please make sure these procedures are followed, failure to do so could result in suspension from the station.











School Dinners


By Bibha Kumar

















On 3rd of July 2006 I visited a couple of schools to look at what was on offer concerning school food in Manchester.


Mr Ian Seddon is the Project Manager for transforming the school food in Manchester. And Margaret Ball is the Operations Manager who works very closely with the project manager.





I am a presenter of the mid-morning show on Friday on WFM.  On 2nd of June 2006 Mr Ian seddon was my guest in the studio talking about enhancing the


school meal in Manchester. As I also take interest in feeding children sensibly, after the interview I said to him it’s no use putting nutritional foods in front of our children which only appeals to the eyes. The food has to smell and taste good too.





So he kindly invited me to visit the schools and see for my-self what is on offer. First a primary school in Benchhill and then Parklands High School in Wythenshawe. I saw the foods being cooked and biscuits and cookies being freshly baked all in the school kitchen. The menus were carefully thought out and its nutritional value analysed by dieticians.





The children had plenty of choices as well. In the primary school children loved the food especially sandwiches. I liked the idea of making sandwiches by mixing two types of sliced breads together, white and wholemeal. It is a good way to introduce wholemeal bread to the children. 








I was also pleased to see that almost all the children had different types of food on their plates from fresh orange juice and fruit to salad and tasty biscuits.





However I found packed lunches from home worrying. Almost all the lunch boxes contained a packet of crisps, which has no nutritional value at all, sweets and sugary drinks instead of water. I found them very unhealthy. So after visiting the primary school I was satisfied with the school dinner but I was worried about the packed lunches.





One more important thing I learnt is that Mr Ian Seddon, Margaret Ball and their team are responsible for over 90 schools in Manchester, and they provide different menus for different areas. 











Q. What happening with Sponsorship?


A. Kate Bevan has been liaising with Chester Zoo Charity PR for day deals etc. If anyone has any contacts for sponsorship then please let Kate know.





Q. Who won WFM charity Golf?


A. 1st Jason and Haydn


2nd Kate, Christine, etc


Last Jason Barrett and Allan


Please give sponsor money in asap





Next event – ‘Crown Green Bowling’


Other ideas


Ten pin bowling


Megabowl at Parrswood


(not a problem with weather/social event)








Thank You to WFM





Now that things are settling down again at BESS Counselling following our near-closure I would like to express my thanks for the help and support you gave us during our campaign to remain open.





By giving us the opportunity of so much airtime, awareness of our plight was raised not only within the local community but was also picked up by others in the media.  We had our story covered in the Manchester press and television which raised awareness of those in positions to lend financial support.





Without giving us that initial opportunity it is open to question if the rest would have followed.





May I, on behalf of all at BESS Counselling, the staff, Trustees and clients, thank you for your help, your radio station truly is a voice of the community.


Thank you





David Keenan


Bess Counselling Service Manager











Attendees:





Bill Henderson		Eric Harrison


Adam Donnelly		Marlene Oliver


Jimmy Lambert		Dennis Stewart


Mark Wraxall			Harry Grundy


James Murphy		Alex Parker-Brown


John Horner			Ray Degg		


Kath Forden			Matthew Carroll


Elvister			Tony Leeming


Allen Howard			Les Watson


Kate Bevan			Brian Pollard


Tony Donlan











Dave Dale was one of the main attractions at the Wythenshawe Festival. Playing music for a mature audience, Dave was a great success and must be complemented on all the community work he does. 


Well done Dave!





Honesty is always the best policy





Jamie & Jason Clough found a large sum of money in the production area and being the good responsible young people they are, they handed the money in!  WFM felt it only right that this good deed should not go without a reward. So they both got £10 vouchers to spend on what they want. 





Business Update by Kate Bevan 


During the last month we have secured funding for Roger & Mark’s show ‘On the Beat’. We have also had funding agreed for a project to work with older people training them in radio skills at the Woodhouse Park Family Lifestyle Centre.





Funding for a project called Food Futures has also been agreed as well as a Christmas campaign for Hilton, Manchester Airport.


Money has been made available to run an 8 week campaign called ‘Transforming School Meals’ which runs from August 21st until October 13th. This will involve specialist interviews, infomercials and news bulletins across breakfast (including Saturdays), lunch and drive-time shows. I will be speaking with the presenters on these show to make sure that everyone is fully informed about the project, its aims and objectives and the role that they will play – mainly making sure that the 2 infomercials are played during their shows. 


These have been crucial campaigns to secure – to bring in the money to keep us on air!


Thanks Kate











Volunteer Meeting





Wythenshawe FM next volunteer meeting will be taking place at St Andrews Manse, Brownley Road on Thursday 24th August 6:30-8pm, if you would like refreshments please get to the meeting for 6:00pm.


The meeting is a forum for WFM volunteers to discuss the positives and negatives of Wythenshawe FM and then come up with solutions to improve the station. So come to the next meeting and have a say about how Wythenshawe FM could be improved. 











Date for your diary


WHP Lifestyle Centre Radio Day:


Monday 28th August  


WFM will be broadcasting from the newly built Woodhouse Park Life Style Centre where 2 new groups will be producing and presenting some fabulous shows.








Mike’s caught a Badger





Ruth Badger (runner up in “The Apprentice” a TV reality show with Alan Sugar) appeared on Mike George’s Drivetime show on Thursday 10th August. 














Joke of the month





Q: Why do bears have fur coats?�A: Because they'd look stupid in anoraks!








Phone Calls!





Can everyone please be careful when making phone calls? Keep the calls short and do not make any calls outside of England, also please do not reverse calls to the studio. The last phone bill was very high and if this continues we will have to place call barring on the phone, which I’m sure nobody wants!





























				


	







































































The New Studio





The more observant will have noticed the studio has a new look! 


However it's not just a cosmetic facelift. We have tried to create a studio, which is more compact and easier to use, especially if only 


one person is doing a show. We have also tried to create more space on the guest side of the studio and built a semi-circular table, where we should be able to host better discussions and chat shows.


We have also installed some new bits of equipment including speaker stands and speakers. The last speakers we had in the studio had to be sent in for fixing after they blew whilst being on too loud, unfortunately we could not afford the repair bill. 


For the last 8 months or more we have been surviving on a very old pair which you will have noticed were badly ripped and were not very good. The thing is, this is the very last set of speakers and we hope to keep them fully operational and sounding great for all the shows for a while to come. It is essential we all help in this by not playing music in the studio at very high volume. If you play your music at high volume, speaker wear and tear takes place at a much quicker rate but you also risk blowing the speakers. If we do blow these speakers we will have to return to the ripped ones with the consequent loss of audio quality. And that would be no fun at all!











